DEMOCRATIC WHIP DemocraticWhip.house.gov

WASHINGTON OFFICE 2368 RAYBURN BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515

PHONE: (202) 225-2836 FAX: (202) 226-0092



MASSACHUSETTS 5TH DISTRICT KatherineClark.house.gov

> DISTRICT OFFICE 157 PLEASANT ST, SUITE 4 MALDEN, MA 02148

PHONE: (617) 354-0292 FAX: (617) 354-1456

May 1, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole Chairman Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,

I am requesting funding for the Anderson Regional Transit Center Pedestrian Bridge Project in the fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Woburn located at 10 Common Street, Woburn, MA 01801.

The funding would be used to create a preliminary design for a pedestrian bridge spanning the train tracks to connect the Anderson Woburn Regional Transit Center (RTC) and New Boston Street, aiming to enhance pedestrian safety and facilitate efficient access between these two key areas in Woburn. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project improves safety and accessibility for the residents of the community of Woburn.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

ine M.

Sincerely,

Katherine M. Clark Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER